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Submitted by Rev. Dr. Vincent Miller 

“Timothy, I thank God for you – the God I 
serve with a clear conscience, just as my ancestors 
did. Night and day I constantly remember you in 

my prayers (2 Timothy 1:3 NLT).” 

Author M Scott Peck reminds us that life is 
difficult. He writes, “Most do not fully see this truth 
that life is difficult. Instead they moan more or less 
incessantly, noisily or subtly, about the enormity of 
their problems, their burdens, and their difficulties as 
if life were generally easy, as if life should be easy… 
Life is a series of problems…. Discipline is the basic 
set of tools we require to solve life’s problems (The 
Road Less Traveled. Pg.15).” 

As we enter the year 2020, let us embrace the 
challenges that confront us. Let us carefully examine 
our options. Challenges are opportunities to show our 
devotion to Jesus. 

Paul in his letter to Timothy expressed 
gratitude to God for his coworker.  Paul writes, 
“Night and day I constantly remember you in my 
prayers (2 Tim.2:3 NLT).”  Like Paul, we need to 
thank God for those he sends us to do the work of 
mission and ministry.  God continues to invite us to 
join him in the transformation of the world. God is 
already at work.  This year, let us be guided by the 
Holy Spirit of Jesus Christ to embrace all who seek to 
join us as we labor with God to seek and to save the 
least of us, and the lost for the kingdom of God. 
Bishop Woodie White invites us to, “Live your life in 
such a way that when you meet someone who does 
not know God, they will come to know him because 
they have experienced you.”   

Prayer:   
Dear God, at times we are overwhelmed with the challenges 
of life. As we enter this New Year, we pray for the 
guidance of your Holy Spirit to lead us so that we will not 
fear or faint when confronted by seemingly insurmountable 
challenges. We thank you for those who are traveling the 
road of life with us. Remind us that you have called us to a 
good work, and you will see us through to its completion. 
In Christ’s name we pray. Amen. 
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Pastor David Ince 

For I am about to do something new. See, I have already 
begun! Do you not see it?  I will make a pathway through the 
wilderness. I will create rivers in the dry wasteland.  Isaiah 

43:19 NLT 

How was 2019?  Did you accomplish all that 
you had resolved to do? For me it was a mixed bag. 
But whether you achieved all or fell short, we have a 
brand new year to begin again and achieve more. 

The prophet Isaiah, in addressing a people 
about to go into exile, gave them these words of 
comfort — no matter the difficulty they were going 
to face, God was going to be with them and in the 
end He was going to make all things new for those 
who trusted in Him.  

Isaiah 43:2,3 say “When you go through deep 
waters, I will be with you. When you go through rivers of 
difficulty, you will not drown. When you walk through the fire 
of oppression, you will not be burned up; the flames will not 
consume you.  For I am the Lord, your God, the Holy One of 
Israel, your Saviour.” Note he says “when” not “if” and 
as these words served to reassure the Israelites so they 
can also be a comfort to us.  

This new year 2020 will indeed have its 
challenges, but when we stay in God’s will He has 
guaranteed us that it will also have its triumphs, for 
we have a God who is faithful and He has promised 
never will He leave us nor forsake us.  

The apostle Paul reminded the Church in 
Rome of this very thing in Romans 8:28 “And we know 
that God causes everything to work together for the good of those 
who love God and are called according to his purpose for them.”  
May we therefore enter 2020 walking in His will 
according to His Word with the assurance that 
whatever comes our way God has already made 
provision for it. Let us follow the One who knows 
the way and is the Way, for He will make a path in the 
wilderness and give us good success. 

We therefore are looking forward to a blessed 
and prosperous 2020. Do you not see it? 

Happy New Year! 

 
BIRTHDAYS – JANUARY 01 – Sis. Odessa Haynes  

02 – Bro. David Ince  13 – Bro. Omar Yarde  
13 – Bro. Victor Nelson 15 – Sis. Lena Edwards 
16 – Sis. Jasmine King 25 – Sis. Clauzel Forde 
26 – Sis. Diana Yarde  27 – Sis. Margaret Harris 

ANNIVERSARIES – JANUARY 
30 – Bro. Lionel & Sis. Eleanor Hollingsworth 

 

Worship Hours at Bethlehem: 
 Sunday School: @ 9:00 am 

 Divine Worship: Sundays @ 
10:00 am 

 Holy Communion — every 
1st Sunday @ 10:00 am 

 Bible Study resumes Wednesday, January 15th at 
7:30 pm   

 Prayer Meeting, Fasting — resumes 4th 
Wednesdays, 7:30 pm  

 Office Hours: Fridays — 10:00 am to 12:00 
noon.   

Assisting with this month’s Worship experience: 

 The Women’s Fellowship with Cleaning and 
Preparing the Sanctuary. 

 The Elders with Readings and Prayer.  
Liturgical Dance Rehearsals — on break until 
further notice  
Learn to Drum – Interested? Contact Bro. Yarde 
Women’s Fellowship Meetings — 2nd Tuesday 
@ 6 pm. 
Unity Prayer Week will be observed at 
Bethlehem from January 6th to 10th, 2020 at 
7:30 pm nightly, with continued involvement of 
the auxiliary groups of the Church.  Private Prayer 
and preparation is encouraged from January 1st. 
Holy Communion to Sick & Shut-In — 

December 7th   
Service of Dedication & Renewal — January 5th 
(both congregations) 
Church Council Meeting — Sunday, 
January 19th, 2020 starting at 10:00 am.  Report 
Booklets will be circulated prior.   
Pantry Ministry — Receiving canned food, dried 
goods and toiletries for our Shut-Ins, and for the 
less privileged year-‘round.  Eight (8) Gift 
Hampers were prepared for distribution over the 
December/January period.  
Congregational Retreat for the Pastorate — 

Saturday, February 1st.   



Page | 3 
 

 

Moravian Voice Broadcast — LIFE 97.5 FM 
every Wednesday @ 8:00 pm.  
Sunday School Teachers’ Workshop — 
January 4th, 2020 at Sharon at 10:00 am  
Youth Workshop — January 4th at Sharon at 2:30 
pm  
Conference at Prayer on the 4th Saturday in 
January at 6:00 am at Clifton Hill, St. Thomas. 
Faith’s Fellowship Service & Love Feast — 
Sunday, January 12th at 8:00 am. 
Moravian Disciples’ Concert — Saturday, 
January 18th.  Ticket available soon. 
Harvest Festival — January 26th at Centenary. 

 

The Rev. Dr. Winelle Kirton-Roberts has been 
seconded for two (2) years starting December 1st, 
2019 to serve as a pastor in Switzerland of the 
European Continental Province of the Moravian 
Church 
The Rev. Dr. Cortroy Jarvis has accepted a call to 
serve as the Pastor of the Memorial Moravian 
Church in St. Thomas, Virgin Island Conference 
effective January 1, 2020.  Consequently, Rev. Jarvis’ 
Interim Pastoral assignment was extended to 
December 31st, 2019. 
The Rev. Algernon Lewis who was elected 
Chairman of the Province at the 32nd Provincial 
Synod in July 2019, will officially come to the end of 
his pastoral tenure at the Spring Gardens Moravian 
Church on December 31, 2019.  
The Rev. Bonnie E.B.W. Smith has accepted a 
call to serve as Interim Pastor of the Spring Gardens 
Moravian Church effective January 1, 2020. The 
appointment is expected to last six to eight months.  

Please pray for our brother and sisters, and their families 
as they continue to serve the people of God. 

 

Remember to call, visit and 
remember in Prayer our 
Sick/Shut-In/Recovering:  

NAMES CONTACT NUMBERS 

Sis. Boothe Chase 246-428-6068 

Sis. Mavis Chase 246-428-6258 

Sis. Emily Forde 
(currently hospitalised) 

Golden Towers Nursing Home 

246-437-6461 

Sis. Cynthia Walcott 246-428-9768 

Sis. Odessa Haynes 246-426-8663 

Sis. Gloria Layne 246-428-7545 

Sis. Muriel La Forte 246-428-7536 

 

Free of distractions 

 Switch your mobile phone off or to silent, 
without vibration on.  Do not keep your 
phone on the table-top during a meeting; it 
can be distracting if it starts lighting up, 
moving around, or making noises.   

 Avoid checking your email and text messages.  
Leave the room if you absolutely must take 
the call or return a text. 

Value Time 

 Make notes in your booklet on the agenda, 
reports and statements beforehand on what 
you wish to address, and then ask at 
appropriate times.  

 Contact each report-author prior to the 
meeting with any corrections or suggestions 
so they can be raised upfront in an orderly 
manner. 

 During the meeting use the microphone, and 
speak clearly so that everyone hears what you 
are saying to avoid being asked to repeat.   

 Be concise.  Be relevant.  Say what you need 
to say in as few words as necessary.  Avoid 
repeating yourself or others unnecessarily, or 
providing unnecessary information. 

Be respectful 

 Demonstrate mutual respect and value the 
strength of diverse input.   

 Always address the chair.  Raise your hand 
and wait to be recognised by the Chair before 
speaking.   

 While someone is speaking, even if you 
disagree strongly, it is impolite to interrupt.   

 Listen actively to what the speaker has to say.  
Chatter, even if it is whispered, can be 
distracting and cause you and others to miss 
essential information.  Wait until they have 
finished before raising your concerns.   

 Let your comments be meaningful to add 
value.  If you disagree, propose a solution.   

Miscellaneous 

 Stand when you are being introduced.  
Standing helps to identify you to those less 
familiar with your name. 

 What has been discussed as confidential 
should remain confidential after the meeting 
is over. 
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December 1st was the 
beginning of the Advent 
Celebrations leading to the coming 
of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus 
Christ in the form of a babe in 
Bethlehem in Judea. 

In celebrating this day this 
year, the Bethlehem congregation also celebrated with 
two members of the congregation 

— Sis. Marva Alleyne (my Mum), 
and Rev. Alban St. Hill (at right), 
both of whom were born on 
December 2nd, though some years 
apart. 

My Mum was celebrating 
her 80th, and so she took the 

opportunity to celebrate it 
on the First Sunday in 
Advent with her Church 
Family.  She invited her 
relatives and friends to 
join her at her home 
congregation Bethlehem 
to celebrate this 
significant milestone.  She 
also invited her friends 

and family to join her in monetarily contributing to 
the Church’s Improvement Fund, and for this special 
envelopes were provided.   

Both celebrants were given the opportunity to 
participate in worship and read the two Bible Lessons 
on the day.  Mum read the first Lesson — Isaiah 2:1-
5, while Rev. St. Hill read Mark 11:1-11.     

Given the significant milestone for Mum, she 
took the opportunity to share her 80th birthday cake 
with the entire congregation — it was an great cake, 
but the children received slices 
of her rainbow cake — nicely 
packaged and tied with a pink, 
blue or red ribbon (see picture of 
basket).  These gift packages were 
distributed by me (her daughter, 
Shelley), and our German-American family friend, 
Marina Gaetjens.   

 

 
 

 
The singing of the Advent and Palm Sunday 

hymn in the traditional manner — the Hosanna 
Anthem, one of Mum’s favourites — was lustily done 
by the congregation, and actually seemed to be 
everyone’s favourite as well.   

Rev. Hamblin invited all persons in good 
standing with their Lord and their own Church to join 
our Church Family in the Communion Service.  Some 
of our specially invited guests, who joined with us on 
this day, accepted the invitation and fellowshipped 
with us at Lord’s Table.  At the conclusion, we joined 
hands around the sanctuary for the singing of the 
Lord’s Prayer — “Our Father, who art in Heaven...”.  
This was a very inspiring service and fellowship for all 
of us attending, and a wonderful way to celebrate 
God’s gift to Mum of 80 years and counting. 

Submitted by Shelley Karen Alleyne 

The Moravian Conference - Barbados 
Conference held its Annual Christingle on 
December 1st 2019 at Calvary Moravian Church. The 
theme was “Behold the Christmas Presence.” and 
featured the Moramus Singers of Barbados.  The 
narrating and dramatisation of the Christmas Story 
was done at intervals during the programme.   

The sub-theme was “Behold A Saviour”.  
Major Alfred Taylor was the Conductor for the 
evening, and he also serenaded the audience with a 
beautiful piece on the violin. 

The children performed the origin of the 
Christingle with the lightening of candles and reciting 
their several pieces which brought out their message 
to an appreciative audience.  The programme 
concluded with the “Hosanna Anthem” – and all 
joined in as promised! 

Submitted by Sis. Patricia Goodridge 

 
The candlelight service held on Sunday, 

December 8th, 2019 at Bethlehem Moravian Church 
was planned by the organist Bro. Winston Holford 
and his team — the Choir, and chaired by 
Sis. Cherryanne Ince. The officiating ministers were 
Rev. Roslyn Hamblin who gave the closing remarks 
and prayers, and Pastor David Ince the opening 
prayer and welcome.  
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Following the welcome, the congregation was 

treated with songs, readings and dance, under the 
theme 'The Glory of His Coming'.  The carols were 
sung by the choir.  Soloists were Sis. Shakita Smith, 
Sis. Lena and Sis. Claire Edwards, as well as 
Bro. Holford who also played the flute.  Sis. Charlene 
Forde did the liturgical dancing.  Between the 
performances were the readings done by Sis. Desma 
Linton, Bro. Maurice and Sis. Valrie Quintyne, 
Bro. Kevin Yarde, Sis. Verve Alleyne and Sis. Darlene 
Omier-Taylor and young Jade Walters. 

Next was the candlelight procession where 
each worshipper lit his/her candle from a single flame 
originating at the front of the sanctuary.  With lights 

switched off, leaving the 
soft glow of the 
candlelight on the faces 
of the young and old 
alike, the worshipers 
sang carols while circling 

the inside of the sanctuary, proclaiming Christ as the 
Light of the World.  This was a beautiful and an 
unforgettable worship experience.  

With candles extinguished, lights switched on, 
the closing song sung, the closing prayer and remarks 
terminated the service.  The decorative lighting of the 
yard — compliments of Sis. Pamela Holder and her 
team, with the men as champions for the outdoors — 

was viewed and explored.  Submitted by Bro. 
Maurice Quintyne 

The Island Council’s Women’s Fellowship 
Christmas Party was held at the Cuthbert Pilgrim 
Memorial Hall at Bethlehem Moravian Church 
compound on Friday, December 12 from 7:00 pm. 

This event, which was sponsored by the Island 
Women’s Fellowship Conference, was attended by the 
members of the Fellowships of all Moravian Churches 
Women’s Groups. 

The party was well attended and enjoyed.  Our 
complements to Sis. Ann Collymore our Caterer who 
provided a sumptuous dinner with our cultural 
Christmas Season dishes and local drinks (eg: Peas and 
Rice, Jug-Jug, Stuffing, Pineapple Sweet Potato Pie, 
Sorrel, Golden Apple), with other savoury dishes and 
beverages. 

 
 
 

Entertainment was hilarious, as Sis. Desma 
Linton opened this section with a Christmas Poem 
generating much laughter from the audience.  This act 
was followed by the arrival of Santa Claus’ Elf, a vagrant 
dramatized by Sis. Yvette Cumberbatch-Chase, who 
Santa had charged with the responsibility of bringing 
Christmas Cheer in the form of gifts to the three (3) 
persons who were winners of the Karoke Competition.  
The dramatization of her role and responsibilities, not 
to mention her mini outfit, provided great fun and 
laughter for us.  The evening ended with members 
dancing to the music provided by Bro. Kevin 
Carrington and Sis. Claire Edwards.  A good time was 
had by all, and we thank God for our Christian 
Fellowship.       Submitted by Sis. Marva Alleyne 

On December 22nd, 2019 as we travelled to 
Watts Village, St George to celebrate the 125th 
Anniversary of the Fulnec Moravian Church, one 
notable change was that of the physical size of the 
church building – just one minor aspect of the change 
and growth over these 125 years.   

The Church was beautifully decorated, as we 
celebrated the Advent Season.  Rev Dr. Adrian Smith 
led us in worship as Rev. Delroy Burley blessed us with 
the Opening Prayer. There was the 125th anniversary 
Litany of Thanksgiving led by Rev. Roslyn Hamblin.  
The evening proceeded with lustily singing of hymns by 
the congregation, Bible readings by the youth of the 
church – Sis. Shakeila Brown (Ps.89 vs 1-8) and 
Sis. Khelia Best (James 2 vs 14-24).  Pastor David Ince 
lead us in the Offertory Prayer and, not to be left out, 
the Church Choir rendered an uplifting selection; while 
small in number very big on delivery.  Rev Vera Waithe 
delivered a moving, challenging and thought-provoking 
sermon. We were charged with the task of becoming 
selfless and being more to others, especially the less 
fortunate in our society.  Most importantly, sharing 
God’s Word and the gift of salvation to all.   

As the evening came to a close, the late 
Sis. Veetland Jones came to mind as I imagined her 
‘beating the stuffing out of’ her tambourine, as we sang 
"Go Tell It on the Mountain".  Expressions of thanks 
were given and further fellowship continued. 
Refreshments and the special 125th numeric anniversary 
cake, created by Sis. Claire Edwards, was shared among 
those present.  An exceptional evening.  

Best wishes and continued growth to the Fulnec 
congregation.  To God we give all thanks and glory. 

Submitted by Sis. Michelle Louise Williams 
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At the turn of a New Year 
we always hear about Resolutions, 
setting Goals, making Plans.  It is 
certainly a good idea to set goals, 
whether you are one to make 

resolutions or not.  Setting goals does not make what 
you desire come through just by setting them, but it 
does help you to focus. 

So, what should your goals for 2020 look like?  
Pause for a moment and think about it!  To help you, 
how about breaking your goals into meaningful 
categories and identifying goals which: 

1. Focus on self 
2. Focus on others 
3. Focus on God 

In business they challenge us to make our goals 
S*M*A*R*T (that is: Specific, Measurable, Attainable, 
Realistic, Timely).  Try it! 

What have you come up with?  Was that a 
meaningful exercise?  But, wait a minute!  Having 
gone through that process, do not discount it…but 
how about setting all that aside!  Why?  Have you 
asked God what your goal should look like?  Have 
you asked Him what He really desires? 

Before you make any New Year’s goals, plans 
or resolutions, stop and ask what would Jesus want 
you to do with the time He is granting you this New 
Year! 

Instead of rushing off with your own plans 
and ideas, let us just pause and pray about it and 
direct our focus on God and His desires – on pleasing 
God with every thought, word, decision, action, and 
attitude this year.  Now that’s a goal!  A goal that can 
produce marvellous results towards “Advancing 
God’s Kingdom” and paving our own journey to 
God.   

 That’s a goal that focusses on self — body 
mind and spirit!   

 That’s a goal that focusses on others — 

family, friends, acquaintances, and strangers!   

 That’s a goal that certainly focusses on 
Almighty God.   

How about that for 2020?   
Let me issue one more challenge to all of us 

— myself included!  Do you remember a time when 
you and your family were all working together on one 
particular goal?  How was that?  What did it look and 
feel like?  How was the outcome?  Would you like to 
experience that again?   

Why not encourage your entire family to join 
you in this goal – this goal of pleasing God with every 
thought, word, decision, action, and attitude in 2020?  
Pray about it, do your part, and leave the rest to 
Almighty God.  Matthew 6:33 says “But seek ye first the 
kingdom of God, and His righteousness; and all these things 
shall be added unto you.        Submitted by Sis. Verve Alleyne 

  

Does your bank account have a holiday 
hangover?  Here are some financial tips 

to help get you through Janu-worry. 

Instead of just lying awake at night worrying about how 
you will cope, or running up more debt at exorbitant 
interest rates, there are some positive steps you can take 
right away to help make ends meet: 

 “Get real” about your financial situation.  Get 
your bank statements and find out exactly how 
much money you have available for January.  
Then make a list of your essential or fixed 
monthly payments (like your rent, car repayments 
and insurance premiums), and a separate list of 
variable expenses. 

 Pay the minimum amount required on all your 
fixed expenses, and your credit card account.  

 Pay attention to your variable expenses list and 
see where you can cut costs, because this is where 
the money will hopefully come from to cover 
extras.  (Eg: you might decide to reduce your cell-
phone usage, cut out take-aways and restaurant 
meals in January; organise a car-pool with work 
colleagues; cash in any “points” you have built up 
on store-cards and rewards cards over the past 
year; and avoid any additional commitments like a 
new gym subscription until later in the year.) 

 Buy only what you absolutely need right now. 

 Make sure you always compare prices, even on 
relatively inexpensive items. Lots of little savings 
can add up to quite a big amount.  

 You might be able to take on a part-time second 
job, or work on a “side hustle” (eg: start a 
Kitchen Garden project) that will benefit you all 
year round and bring in extra income that you can 
allocate specifically to paying off your debts. 

Extract adapted:  
https://www.privateproperty.co.za/advice/news/articles/6-ways-to-

beat-the-january-financial-blues/6733 

https://www.privateproperty.co.za/advice/news/articles/6-ways-to-beat-the-january-financial-blues/6733
https://www.privateproperty.co.za/advice/news/articles/6-ways-to-beat-the-january-financial-blues/6733
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Most burglaries are committed when 
the home are left unattended.  These 
culprits are mainly opportunists and 

they will take advantage of an easy target.  Don’t make it 
easy for them. 

 Install solid doors.  Outside doors should be 
metal or solid hardwood and at least 1¾ inches 
thick.  Frames must be made of equally strong 
material and each door must fit its frame 
securely.  A door chain and/or a peep hole can 
be considered. 

 Homeowners should consider erecting 
gates to their garages.  Keep garage doors 
closed and locked.  Lock away securely all 
garden equipment, tools and ladders.  Keep 
hedges low. 

 Secure sliding doors and windows.  Cut a 
broom handle to the length of the bottom 
track so that the window or door will not slide 
open when forced.  Also, drill one hole 
through both casing and sliding window, and 
insert a nail or pin.  Ensure louvre windows 
are properly secured.  For additional security at 
these windows, consider installing burglar bars. 

 Secure sash windows. To prevent wooden 
sash windows from being pried open, drill a 
downward sloping hole into the top of the 
bottom window through and into the bottom 
of the top window and insert a pin or nail.  

        Extract from Flyer –  
“Thieves About : Keep Them Out!” prepared by the 
CRIME PREVENTION DEPARTMENT, a 
Community Policing Department of the Royal Barbados Police 
Force 

Police Stations in the Christ Church and 
St.  Philip proximities are listed below: 

POLICE STATION PARISH TELEPHONE 

Oistins  Christ Church 418-2612 

Hastings Christ Church 430-7608 

Worthing Christ Church 430-7614 

Airport Sub-
Station 

Christ Church 418-2649 

District B 
(Boarded Hall) 

St. George 437-4311 

District C St. Philip 416-8200 

Community Policing Department 430-7148, 
7154/55 

 

WORD SEARCH 

Happy New Year 
N M O W T D U T L G B D W A E 

W H A R B B T A P R A Y E R S 

R E R J O E H L M J L O E H N 

Y C H A M P A G N E L S W Q V 

G C R N F K N W Y J O D B G S 

K O O U H P K G S L O Z L A Q 

G U E A C X S S U I N U E H S 

Z N T R A J G T K T S R I F M 

T T I Y L B I A N Y S E J R Q 

V D B N E O V R M L Q Z N P D 

A O E B N O I T A R B E L E C 

Z W N S D I N O O S S B Y P C 

H N X Y A J G V B J V R C T F 

X H S K R O W E R I F T U S R 

K O U T R K D Y B Q O E Q F X 

Find these sixteen (16) words and then think of 
sixteen (16) things to Give Thanks to God for: 

Balloons First 

Celebration January 

Fireworks Resolution 

Goals Calendar 

Prayers Countdown 

Thanksgiving Genesis 

Beginning New 

Champagne Start 

  



Page | 8 
 

features two of the original dancers.  These were with the group 

(formerly called ‘The Bethlehem Jewels’, then ‘The Bethlehem Liturgical Dancers’), from the 
beginning. 
 

 

 

Let us continue 

to prayer for, and 

support, our youth 

and Youth Programmes. 

 

 

Name: Caitlyn Doughty 

Age: 15 

Birthdate: 31 July 

School: Springer Memorial 

Achievements: Dancing for the Annual 
Convention of the Moravian Church 

Date joined UE: From the start over 10 years ago. 

No of Performances:  Too many to count 

Next Performance: don’t know yet 

Last Performance: Harvest 

Likes/Hobbies: Art & Craft, Dancing, Quiet-time 

 

 
Name: Charlene Forde 

Age: 15  

Birth date: 12 February 

School: The Lodge School 

Achievements: Star Badges, Merit Badges, First 
in Form, CCSLC (Master) 

Date joined UE: From the start over 10 years ago 

No of Performances: Too many to count 

Next Performance: don’t know yet 

Last Performance: Festival of Lights 

Likes/Hobbies: Art, Music, Dancing, Performing, 
Playing Nintendo Switch, hanging with friends 

  Submitted by Sis. Clauzel Forde 

 

THANK YOU ALL FOR SHARING IN 2019.  WE WELCOME YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS.   

TO MAKE YOUR CONTRIBUTION (ARTICLE, PHOTO, IDEA, COMMENT) IN 2020, CONTACT ANY MEMBER  

OR E-MAIL bethlehemherald@gmail.com DIRECTLY. 

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE 

CLAUZEL FORDE, VERVE ALLEYNE, ANALACIA YARDE, MARVA ALLEYNE, MAURICE QUINTYNE & REV. ROSLYN HAMBLIN 

WISHING YOU A HAPPY, HEALTHY & PROSPEROUS 2020! 

mailto:bethlehemherald@gmail.com

